
 
 

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1J, MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON  
Regular Meeting of the Board of Education  
December 03, 2019  
 

 MEETING OVERVIEW 

 
The purpose of this document is to provide an overview of the actions taken by the School Board and to 
provide a listing of the reports given.  Anyone interested in viewing the full meeting, please visit the 
School Board website at  https://www.pps.net/domain/219. 
 
 
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education came to order at 6:03 pm at the call of Chair Amy 
Kohnstamm in the Board Auditorium at the Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon Street, 
Portland, Oregon. 
 
 
Attendance  
 
Present: Chair Kohnstamm; Directors Bailey, Brim-Edwards, DePass, Lowery, Moore, Scott; Student 

Representative Latterell; Superintendent Guerrero; Legal Counsel Mary Kane 
 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
 
Areas of ongoing work are the development of the PPS Strategic Plan which includes the Student 
Investment Account (as part of the Student Success Act) and the Continuous Improvement Plan (Every 
Student Succeeds Act), all of which are all aligned with the district Vision. The distri
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Bella Bravo: Equitable Access to Visual and Performing Arts. Previously shared that the PE mandates hit 

the band program because students have to choose between band and a world language. 
Portland Public Schools still needs to redesign the middle school schedules to create space for 
music and arts programming. Some schools have gone to a 7 period day, where they have 
equitable access to programs. She advocates that all schools have the opportunity for access to 
Career and Technical Education (CTE), language and Arts Programming. 

 
Aanii Tate: Grant Mural. Co-President of the Indigenous Student Union. Wants to address the murals at 

Grant. They represent an outdated logic of native appropriation and erasure. They socially and 
psychologically oppress not only the indigenous students at Grant, but the entire student body.  
The Grant alumni believe it accurately represents student educational ideals, but are a white 
washing of the painful history that the country was built on.  Just because the Native population 
is less than 1% but that doesn’t mean they should be overlooked. Keeping the murals up is 
actively supporting the ideas and depictions that they highlight. Proposes a community art 
project to create a mural that accurately reflects the student population.  

 
Jackson Wolfe: Grant Mural. Co-President of the Indigenous Student Union. The murals at Grant High 

School represent white supremacy, with people of color walking up the stairs towards pilgrims 
waving. Depicts non-violent interactions between colonizers and tribal people, which is an 
inaccurate description. 105 of 129 students surveyed stated they are not emotionally connected 
to the murals. In a letter from Angie Morrel, the Director of Indian Education Programs, she 
states that “Native students in Portland Public Schools are struggling. They rarely see 
themselves represented in their schools in the support staff, teachers and administrators, which 
means that murals and other stereotypical representations may be the only reflection of Native 
people our students see.” It is not insignificant when schools display racist, stereotypical 
representations of Native Americana and teach Native Americans as only having a place in the 
history lessons. They support native erasure, manifest destiny and extinction of indigenous 
peoples. We are still here. Portland Public Schools has a responsibility to teach the truth. Asking 
to help Native Portland Public Schools students succeed.  

 
 

  An analysis of
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should be very specific or broad, and whether or not the goals should be focused solely on outcomes. It 
was noted that the Oregon School Board Association (OSBA) Leadership Standards that were included 
are not new. Dr. Brown explained that currently there is no standard way to measure post-secondary 
readiness board goal at the district level nor nationally, and gave an overview of how the district is looking 
at evaluating the goal.  It was requested that the performance goals be revised to strengthen the equity 
language, add alignment to the district goals, and add a mechanism for stakeholder feedback (such as 
district leadership, not the board). It was decided to table the vote to the next meeting. 
 
 
Impact on Harriet Tubman Middle School by Proposed I -5 Expansion  
 
Direct Kohnstamm shared that the board passed a resolution in March 2019 urging the Oregon 
Department of Transportation to do an environmental impact study on 
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Audit Committee Report  
 
There will be an Audit Committee Meeting Thursday, December 05, 2019. The committee will be 
receiving a presentation on the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report draft and the Bond Committee 
Audit.  
 
 
Action Items  
 

● Business Agenda 
Public Comment 
None 

● Adopting the Superintendent’s Goals for 2019-2020 
Public Comment 
None 

● Impact on Harriet Tubman by Proposed 1-5 Expansion 
Public Comment 
None 

● Community Budget Review Committee Charter  
Public Comment 
None 

 
 
The Board Approved the Following Items  
 

● Resolutions 6001-6005: Consent Agenda 
● Resolution 6007: Adopting the Superintendent’s Goals for 2019-2020 
● Resolution 6008: PPS Comments on Status of Oregon Department of Transportation’s “I-5 Rose 

Quarter Improvement Project” 
● Resolution 6009: Resolution Authorizing the Community Budget Review Committee Charter 

 
 
Adjourn  
 
Chair Kohnstamm adjourned the meeting at 9:33 pm.  
 


